GLL Paddlesports Manager AGM Report for CCC 2012

First of all I would like to apologise for my absence today at your AGM but I have an urgent family matter I have to attend. Therefore I have left Sam in the capable

Intro

I have been impressed with the forward steps that have been achieved over the last 12 months in terms of structure with regards to introducing new people to paddlesports at WRC. My report is based on some of the major changes within 2011.

Signing In

Site safety has been greatly improved with the signing in system at reception that was introduced at the early part of last season. The centre will be introducing a computerised membership management system and CCC members will need to be added to that to ensure access.
-'

Capsize & Spraydeck Providers course

Introduction of the Capsize and Spraydeck training for CCC members has proven to be effective. This has provided a sound and safer basis for new members whilst undertaking capsize or spraydeck assessments during club times.

WRC feel that this training should be offered to more regular club members, so as the pool of nominated capsize and spraydeck providers within the CCC does not diminish.

BCU UKCC Li Coaching

WRC would like to praise the efforts of theGCC members that took on the training and assessment this course and is pleased to see this peer lead coaching is now active within club activities. Well Done Nina Bury, Phil Seeleyand Neil Hoxby.

It's planned to do more of these Licourses at WRC and these will feature regularly within our programme. However due to the high cost associated with these courses we will be unable to offer these at a discounted rate from 2013. However as the CCC is affiliated to the BCU it maybe possible to seek subsidy grants for indlyidual. club members or the club itself which could help with the cost.

BCU UKCC L2 Coaching Training

Well done to Paul Towell for undertaking this training!

We will be running a L2 training course from the Yd to 6th December if any current Li's are wishing to progress through the coaching scheme.

Intro to white water

Trip to Shepperton was a success although the water levels were low. It seems that these sessions are now encouraging CCC members to go it alone.

Open Day

WRC would still like these days run in conjunction with the NLSA as this fits into better programming for all parties. CCC should consider seeking funding from the LRDT under the Go Canoeing Starter Sessions (if available) as this event would suit that sort of grant application.

FSRT

9 CCC members completed this course at a discounted rate (80 commercially £50 CCC) with WRC and we look forward to providing more courses of this nature.

Fees

These will rise from £30 to £35 this year.

New Manager

We have a new GLL business manger assigned to the centre. His name is Mark Owens.

Dyofix

The centre will be introducing a Vegetable Dye to the water to help combat Blue Green Algae and Weed. This is called lake shadow and looks dark in appearance. This dye cuts the sunlight from reaching the bottom of the reservoir thus stinting the growth of algae and weed This product has been approved by the Environment Agency and the LB of Hackney.

This product has been tried and tested at many Watersports venues around the country and hopefully it will be successful at WRC.

Water Levels

Thames Water as every other water authority in the country are experiencing a major water shortages and frequent- requests from WRC regarding tops up have made them aware of .our situation. We have been informed that they will endeavour to increase our supply when it becomes available.

Terry would like to thank the committee for their cooperation and help in moving forward with regards to the CCC and aspecial thanks to Barbara Mc Farlane for her persistence and commitment to furthering the development, of the CCC and its members. I wish the CCC a productive 2012 and look forward to working with the new committee.

